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    Hello to all members, I hope 
this newsle�er finds you all 
busy in the spring outdoors 
doing various ac�vi�es that you 
have been looking forward to 
over the winter. As I write this 
on April 12th, the weather is 
definitely spring like and the 
snow is virtually gone for the 
present �me. I'm sure all  you 
bear hunters are ge�ng 
prepared for the emergence of 
the bruins and ready to set up 
camps and enjoy the weather 
and the fellowship of the hunt 
and the new season unfolding. 

You 
lucky 
hunters 
that 
have 
been 
drawn 
for 

turkey will be soon making 
plans for that hunt. All of us 
fisherman have given up the ice 
fishing by now and await the 
open water and seasons 
opening for walleye and pike. 
The salmon fishers amongst us 
will be scheming of making our 
getaways and hoping to catch 
Tyees, Cohos and the rest of 
that salt water clan. Good luck 
to all and may the season be 
rewarding in all respects. 
     The membership in our club 
stands presently at 2552 
members which includes all the 
types of membership combined. 
This is well above the number 
this �me last year and star�ng 
to approach our membership 

cap of 3,500. If you know past 
members who haven't renewed 
or people who want to become 
new members, encourage them 
to join before it is too late to do 
so. Please note that  ALL new 
members who want to use the 
ranges require a range 
orienta�on before they can 
shoot.  These are always given 
the last Sunday of the month 
and can be arranged at other 
�mes if there are sufficient 
numbers at a session to make it 
feasible for the instructor to 
come out. 
     Speaking of ranges, ours are 
becoming much more ac�ve 
now that fair weather is upon 
us and will be even more ac�ve 
in the near future. Please follow 
all instruc�ons on the signs and 
obey by all the rules posted at 
each range. The rules are for 
responsibility and safety and 
following them will ensure that 
we don't have any incidents 
that could prove dangerous or 
have our ranges shut down by 
the CFO for non-compliance. 
Such things as shoo�ng at 
targets on the ground or rocks 
in the ground result in ricochets 
that can leave our range and 
strike our neighbours' 
residences. This will definitely 
have our range shut down. If all 
members observe the rules, and 
point out the rules to other 
members who might not know 
them or are not following them 
as expected, we will con�nue to 
have a range to shoot at. 

   Awards Night on March 31st 
was a�ended by approximately 
160 members, spouses, their 
guests, and sponsors. The 
evening was a success and the 
lucky winners of the draws, and 
the successful bidders on the 
auc�on items, went home with 
some great merchandise. 
Thanks to all the commi�ee 
members who organized the 
event and put in all the work for 
it to run so smoothly. Thanks 
once again to all the sponsors 
who provided the trophies and 
the dinner to the individual 
award winners. If any member 
has a sugges�on of something 
that you think would make the 
evening an even bigger success 
the club would love to hear 
your sugges�ons. Anything you 
can think of in terms of prizes, 
dona�ons, format of the 
evening, entertainment -- 
anything at all please feel free 
to submit the sugges�on. I can 
be directly contacted as can any 
member of the execu�ve. (see 
contact info in the newsle�er) 
    The outdoor ac�vi�es at the 
property con�nue to heat up as 
the weather heats up.Organized 
shotgun/trap shoo�ng will be 
star�ng up soon, watch for the 
announcement --- see you there 
on Sundays and Wednesday 
evenings. 
    The archery range is being 
improved and has more 3D 
targets so get out there and 
enjoy all you archers. 
     

President’s Report    May President’s Report    May 20122012 
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          President Message        cont’d  

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE OUT IN  
AUGUST, 2012. IF YOU WOULD LIKE AN ARTI-

CLE INCLUDED IN THE AUGUST NEWSLETTER 
PLEASE HAVE IT SUBMITTED BY JULY 15, 2012.  

EXECUTIVEEXECUTIVE  
  

President 
  Pat Harris 
     
 

1st Vice-President 
Bob Chapman 

 
     2nd Vice-President 

Gary Chambers 

 
     Past President 

Richard Rothwell 
     780-467-6425 
      

Treasurer 
Robert Loewen 

 
Secretary 

Lee Horne 

      
Membership 

Richard Rothwell 

co-chair 
Daryll Murri 

 
Archery 

Gordon Kerr 

 
Big Game 

David Hollingshead 

 
Blackpowder/Public Relations 
Neil Usher 

 
      Conservation 

Frank Lee 
      

 
Facilities Coordinator 

Nicole Salamon 

 
                    Fish 
Vern McIntosh 

      
Handgun 

Gary Chambers 

The fish pond will soon be thawed and the fish should have gained some size from last year 
--- the younger members of the club will 
them how catch and release works. 
    Keep your eyes on unts and phone messages regard-
ing upcoming events like the annual work party on June 2nd which will have all ranges 

ted safely. We usually get a good turnout and 
are hoping to do so this spring as well. If you can help please set aside that date and meet at 
the clubhouse at about 8:30 A.M. June 2nd. A few of the jobs to be done are:  wood hauling, 

campsite work, something for everybody to do regardless of skill level or fitness!!   
The club provides lunch, supper, and liquid refreshments of all types.   
The work party is a great way to meet new people interested in the same things you are and 
help out the club. 
If you want to get more involved in the club other than jus
at the work party we are always looking for newer and younger members to become part of 

and where you want it to go 
and what you want it to do are up to you. The club is always looking for people to be in-

have an interest in this area you 

necessarily, but you could help a 
chairman by becoming a co-chair. 
This gets you involved and your 
ideas are more easily converted at 
this level to what you want done. 
It's always easy to complain that 
things aren't as you think they 
should be but harder to volunteer 
and change them. 

Get hold of any chair  that you have an affinity for and contact the individual or contact me.     
 would like to see 

those numbers increase if possible. What would you members like to see in the way of 
ogists and wildlife related people but any 

ng or somebody that you would like to hear 
and meet please contact me as

ing or the venue needs changing in your 

   Hope this wasn't too long winded for you and that you read

                                                     Pat Harris. 
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EXECUTIVEEXECUTIVE  
  

Lottery/Merchandise/Shotgun 
Les Berry 

      
Newsletter 
Bob Chapman 

      
 

Political Action/Environment 
Andy Boyd 

 
Ri�e—Big Bore 

Pete Beauvais 

 
Service Awards—Club & Prov 

      
Song Birds 

Ron Durstling 
     780-467-7670 

 
Special Projects 

Gaetan Richard 

 
Telephone 

Bill Missen 

      
Trophy 

 
Waterfowl 

Ken Sobkiw 
     780-481-0439 
 

Website 
Deanna Loewen 

      
Youth Coordinator 

Daniel Verhoe� 

      
Range Supervisor 

Jim Clarke 
      

A war ds N ight  
A special thanks to all of 

 our Sponsors, Volunteers, Merchants, and Mem-
bers who made this evening another success, en-

joyed by all who attended. 
 

  Trophy Awards Sponsors 
A -1 Tires & Battery Service Ltd.  
Butcher Block & Smoke House  

Canuck Industrial Sales (1982) Ltd.  
D Valves Ltd.  

Ferrous Fabrication  Ltd. 
Home Hardware Sherwood Park 

Gordon & Marilyn Kerr  
Guardian 

Kerr Interior Systems Ltd.  
Johanna Tremblay 
McBain Camera  
Milarm Co. Ltd  
Slager Outdoors 

Southtown Auto & Industrial Supply 
The Fishin’ Hole  

Trophy Book Archery Ltd.  
SPFGA  

W & R Foundation Specialists  
Widynowski’s Sausage House Ltd.  
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                         AAWARDS NIGHT                CONT’D 

We would also like to thank the following individuals for their efforts in ensuring the awards banquet was another success with 
over 160 people attending. We look to forward to another great banquet next year and encourage everyone to attend this great 
event. 
Trophy and Banquet Awards Committee: 
Dean Bromberger, Bob and Deanna Loewen, Gaeten Richard, 
Ken Sobkiw,Lee Horne, Lyall Kortzman, Chris Weintz, Pat Harris, Richard Rothwell  
 
Trophy Scorers: 
Jack Graham, Wes Voogd, Dale Atherley, Steve Witiuk, and Dean Bromberger. 
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                    AWARDS NIGHT               CONT’D  

 
CHARLIE ROBERTS AWARD (KEN SOBKIW) 

LIFE MEMBERSHIP (GORDON KERR) accepted for 
 

 
MERIT AWARD (BOB CHAPMAN) 

 

 
 

 
LIFE MEMBERSHIP (RON DURSTLING) 

MERIT AWARD (LEE HORNE) 
 

WINNER OF THE WHOLESALE SPORTS  
SPONSORED RIFLE (Dale Atherley) 
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HI– TECH FISHING  

 Let me start by stating that there are thousands of an-
glers every year that are successful catching lots of fish without 
the use of the following electronics, however for us techies, 
this is a great time to be an angler.  
There are Sonar units offered now that not only show sonar 
readings, they may also be equipped with GPS, Radar, Weath-
er, Satellite Radio, Downrigger Controls and the newest tech-
nology side/down imaging.   
Some of the newer trolling motors offered by Minn-Kota have 
GPS built into the head unit. These I-Pilot 
units allow you to automatically track back 
on previous routes, set trolling speeds and 
bearing, lock onto a position and hold you 
within approximately 5 feet of that area and 
store numerous tracks, routes and way-
points. All of these functions can be per-
formed with the use of a remote control 
with on screen readout and is about the size of a cell phone  
If you have one of the newer smart phones there are numerous 
fishing apps and Navionics mapping apps that are available for 
most units. I have the Navionics app on my phone and it has 

pretty good detail on most of the lakes 
I have checked. The pic to the left is 
off my phone of Lac La Nonne. More 
detail is available when you zoom in. 
 
Today is definitely the age of high 
tech electronics, and the latest hi-tech 
technology to hit the market over the 
past few years are sonar units 
equipped with side and down imag-
ing. Humminbird was the first manu-
facturer to introduce imaging technol-
ogy and continues to improve the clar-

ity and resolution every year. Although imaging technology is 
not as clear as an underwater camera it is getting close, and in 
years to come I believe it will be. Side Imaging technology has 
a vast viewing range compared to underwater cameras with the 
higher end units extending out to 240 feet on both sides of the 
boat. Imaging technology does take some practice on the water, 
to interpret what you are actually seeing, but the information it 
provides is, in a word…..awesome.  
Down imaging 
offers another 
view again 
which is basi-
cally a very 
wide view to 
both sides of 
the boat, but 
only about 2-3 
wide extending 
from the back 

of the boat. Another good feature of these units is that you can 
view spit screens, showing side imaging, down imaging and 
standard sonar all on the screen at the same time, but there are 
about 20 different options from you to choose from, depending 
on your need at the time. 
 
This fall Humminbird is about to release another improvement 
in imaging technology called 360 Imaging. 360 imaging can 
view a maximum of 150 feet in all directions including for-
ward. This is the first sonar unit to ever offer front viewing 

sonar. 
With 
360 
imag-
ing 
your 
screen 
updates 
similar 
to ra-
dar, 
with 
the 
com-

plete screen updating every few seconds, unlike standard sonar 
or imaging which scrolls across the screen.  There will be vari-
ous speed and range settings with the capability to split and 
zoom on each view separately or the full 360 view. If you iden-
tify some particular structure or fish you will be able to toggle 

your cursor and mark a waypoint on 
that spot. Humminbird is continuing 
to field test this product and add im-
provements as they are recognized.  
Imaging technology is not cheap, and 
you can expect to pay a few hundred 
dollars for just the sonar/down imag-
ing units and up to a few thousand 
dollars for the most advanced imag-
ing units.  
If you are looking at purchasing your 

first sonar unit or upgrading the unit you have be sure to check 
out the new Imaging units at your local sporting goods store. I 
purchased my first sonar unit in 1987 and have seen the im-
provements over the years. I believe imaging technology will 
continue to improve over the next few years and I am very ex-
cited to see just how good it gets! 
 
Whatever unit you decide on, be sure to get out there fishing 
this summer and take a kid fishing. Fishing, in my opinion is 
one of the most enjoyable family activities and I look forward 
to getting out on the water soon!  

360 Transducer 

Side Imaging 

Down Imaging 
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Sherwood Park Fish and Game Association Membership 
Sherwood Park Fish and Game Association (SPFGA) consists of a variety of age groups, special interest 
groups, target shooters, hunters, fishermen/women, bird watchers, conservationists, etc.  Members can enjoy 
the facilities and nature, can assist with conservation effort and can share their interests with other members.  
Members can hike, camp, participate in archery, and use firearms (rifles, handguns, shotguns, black powder 
guns).  Youth under 18 years of age can learn how to fish in the stocked fish pond. 
The Club WILL NOT tolerate any behavior that compromises the safety of our members, neighbors or 

the general public.  Members must adhere to general rules regarding firearms and ammunition.  Range 
rules are posted at shooting ranges and on the website (www.spfga.org). Members must observe  

posted shooting times. 

SPFGA is affiliated with the Alberta Fish and Game Association (AFGA).  Part of your membership fees are 
paid to AFGA.  These fees provide members with insurance (while using the range and facilities), the Outdoor 
Edge Magazine, discounts at various businesses, and a combined voice on matters of common interest to 
government and other groups. 
Membership Classifications 
Regular Membership- No access to Shooting ranges. 
Range Membership - Full access to all facilities including shooting ranges. 
Youth Membership is open to all young people under 18 years of age. 
Dependent includes a spouse/partner and their sons/daughters under 18 years of age. 
Retailers do not sell Family Range or Family Regular memberships. 
Note: All youth under 18 years of age must be supervised by an adult. 
 
Family Regular Membership: one regular member, a spouse/partner and their dependent children under 18 
years of age with no access to shooting ranges.  
Family Range Membership: one range member, a spouse/partner and their dependent children under 18 
years of age with access to shooting ranges. 
Family Range Memberships and Family Regular Memberships DO NOT INCLUDE THE FOL-
LOWING: 
Parents, brothers, sisters, grandparents, aunts, uncles, nieces, nephews, cousins, friends and in-law 

relations. 
Children who live at home but are over 18 years of age Family Range or Family Regular classifica-

tions. 
Other family members e.g. siblings/parents who reside with a member.   
 
All Family Range Members and Family Regular Members must purchase their memberships as follows 
through the Membership Chair or the Membership Co-Chair. 
Mail a completed application with appropriate payment to the Club. Mailing address is: SPFGA, PO Box 3098, 

Sherwood Park, AB T8H 3T1 
-Call the Membership Chair or the Membership Co-Chair 
-Email the Membership Chair at:  membership@spfga.org 
-At General Meetings 

2012 Membership Fees are as follows: 
 

MembershipsMemberships   Richard Rothwelll, Membership Chair 

Range                                       $110 
Family Range                      $150 
Regular                                        $55             
Family Regular                             $75 
Youth                             $20 
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Range, Single Regular and Youth memberships ca n be purchased at the following retailers:  
  
             Milarm Co. Ltd.      Sabre Sports & Cycle  
             10769 - 99 Street, Edmonton    52 Brentwood Boulevard, Sherwood Park  
             Tel: 780 -424 -5281     Tel: 780 -464 -3100  

 
P & D Enterprises     Sherwood Park Archery Lanes  
10552 - 115 Street, Edmonton    429 Sioux Road, Sherwood Park  
Tel: 780 -420 -6419     Tel: 780 -464 -0017  
 
 Wholesale Sports – North    Alberta Field and Stream  
12610 St. Albert Trail, Edmonton   4932 - 51 Avenue, To�eld  
Tel: 780 -477 -3737     Tel: 780 -662 -0077  
 
 Wholesale Sports – South    Alberta Fish & Game Association  
2033 - 98 Street, Edmonton    6924 - 104 Street, Edmonton  
Tel: 780 -461 -2001     Tel: 780 -437 -2342  

M embershipsM emberships R ichard R othwell, Membership Chair 

Family Range Membership 

includes the Range Member, 

the spouse/partner and their 

children under 18 years of 

age. 

Family Range Membership 

does not include brothers, 

sisters, grandparents, aunts, 

uncles, nieces, nephews. 

Family Range Membership 

does not include students over 

18 years of age even though 

they are living at home. 

             Thank You Jordan Sharpe  
Advertisements are not normally carried in our newsletter. This ad is an exception, to 
acknowledge the support of club member Jordan Shape and his company AAA-Signs Inc.  Jor-
dan’s company has provided SPFGA with professional designed signage at the Shooting Ranges, 
Campground and at the Entrance.  Jordan’s generous contributions have saved us thousands of 
dollars.  Thank you very much Jordan your help is very appreciated.  

Range Orientation Sessions 
9:00 AM  Last Sunday of each month Contact Pat Harris 
to 
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MMembershipsMemberships  Richard Rothwell, Membership Chair 

 � Regular $55 Member benefits for one person without range privileges   � NEW 
 � Family Regular $75 Member benefits include spouse/partner, dependent children   � RENEWAL 
   under 18 years of age, without range privileges  

 � Range $110 All privileges for one person including range privileges   � MALE 

 � Family Range $150 Member benefits include spouse/partner, dependent   � FEMALE 
   children under 18 years of age with all privileges  

 � Youth  $20 Open to any young person under 18 years of  age, who is  
   supervised by a Range Member  
  

Name               
 
Mailing Address             
 
Town/City      Province  Postal Code    
 
Phone (             )    Email        
       To be used only for emailing Club information such as 
       notices of Meetings. NO SPAM advertising will result. 

 
PAYMENT METHOD 

  � CHEQUE Please make cheques payable to Sherwood Park Fish & Game Association 

  � VISA  Name On Card        

  � MASTERCARD Card No.        

  � AMEX  Expiry Date  Signature     

 
NAMES AND INFORMATION ABOUT ALL DEPENDANTS LISTED 
UNDER FAMILY REGULAR AND FAMILY RANGE MEMBERSHIPS 

This information is essential for dependent members under Family Memberships to qualify for Club Insurance. 

Sherwood Park Fish and Game Association 
Affiliated with Alberta Fish and Game Association 

PO Box 3098, Sherwood Park, AB T8H 2T1 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORMMEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORMMEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 

BIRTH YEAR 

Amount Enclosed 
$ ________ 

Name Birth Year Relationship 
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                   News and viewsNews and views   

AFGA Celebrates The Abolition Of 
the  

Long Gun Registry! 
 

(Edmonton April 5, 2012)... Alberta's largest conservation 
group, the Alberta Fish & Game Association (AFGA), is de-

lighted by today's vote in the Senate to dismantle the long gun 
registry. The gun registry has become a multi-billion dollar 

burden placed on taxpayers' backs for years while at the same 
time having no visible impact on crime reduction. The vote was 
50 to 27 which includ-
ed 3 Liberals who did 

not vote along  
Party lines! 

The AFGA has op-
posed the registry of 

long-barreled firearms 
since day one as it be-

lieves that such legisla-
tion will not reduce 

crime. As an example, 
handguns have had to be registered since the 1920's and yet 

they are more prevalent in crime scenes today than ever before. 
Criminals simply do not register their firearms. 

AFGA President Conrad Fennema said, "The cost of the regis-
try was simply irresponsible 

spending of taxpayer dollars as 
was assessed by the auditor gen-
eral on at least one occasion. The 

money could have been better 
spent in dealing with the root 

causes of crime." 
Fears expressed by those with 

little or no understanding of fire-
arms and their acquisition that 

anyone will now be able to pur-
chase a long gun are totally un-

founded. Individuals who wish to 
acquire a firearm or ammunition 

are still required to have their backgrounds checked, qualify for 
a licence, and pass a firearms safety course while also comply-

ing with all firearms safe storage and transportation require-
ments. Further, those who already own firearms will also still 

be required to hold a valid firearms licence. Restricted firearms 
such as handguns must still be registered. 

The Alberta Fish and Game Association is a not-for-profit vol-
unteer organization proud to serve Albertans in the promotion 
of the wise use of our fish and wildlife resources and the con-
servation of their habitats. The AFGA has been active since 

1908 in working towards these goals and has a province-wide 
membership of more than 21,400 individuals spread among 

100+ Clubs. 
  
 

BLACK POWDER SHOOT 
Open invitation to S.P.F.G.A. members with 

muzzle loading guns (patched 
round ball open sights only*) 
May 26 & 27, 2012 
9:00 am start each day Fee: 
$30.00/adult, $15.00/junior 
(16 and under) Fee includes 
Roast Pig supper Saturday 
night 
For further information e-mail 
neil.usher@epsb.ca  

*no pre-lubed patches 
*no in-lines 
 

 R 
 E 
 G 
  I 
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 T 
 R 
 Y 

WORK PARTY 
May 12     All Day  
Edmonton House Bri-

gade 
Black  
Powder 
Trail 

Clean Up  
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RANGE WORK PARTY 

house at about 8:30 A.M. June 
2nd. A few of the jobs to be 
done are:  wood hauling, wood 

wood stacking in various places, 

campsite work, some-
thing for everybody to 
do regardless of skill lev-
el or fitness!! We will re-
quire a couple of quads 
and trailers for hauling wood, if you can sup-
ply one please contact Ken.  

The club provides lunch, supper, and liquid 
refreshments of all types. 

Contact person is Ken Sobkiw  
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SHERWOOD PARK FISH AND GAME ASSOCIATION 

 

MAY   
May 01 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT (Overflow Range) 
May 03 12:00pm to 5:00pmEPS Sniper Program (Overflow Range) 

May 12 All Day Edmonton House Brigade Black Powder Trail Clean Up  

May 16, 23 & 30 6:00pm to 8:00pm T
 Starts mid May to September) 

May 26 - 27 Weekend Edmonton House Brigade Black Powder Shoot
 ( ALL RANGES AND CLUBHOUSE EXLUSIVE) 

hour) Meet at Bigbore Range 
 Log Cabin, 50 Spruce Ave, 

 Sherwood Park) 
JUNE    
June 02 9:00am to 4:00pm Spring Work Party All Ranges. Lunch  
 included. 
Jun 3, 10, 17 & 24 12:00pm to 3:00p
 Shotgun Range. Sundays mid-May to late September. 
Jun 05 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 
Jun 6, 13, 20 & 27 6:00pm to 8:00p  
Jun 07 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program  Overflow Range 
Jun 10 10:00am to 12:00am Handgun Event - Rimfire Fun Event
 Handgun Range. Contact Gary Chambers 

 Contact Pat Harris 
JULY    
Jul 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29 12:00pm to 
 Shotgun Range. Sundays mid-May to late September. 
Jul 03 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 
Jul 4, 11, 18 & 25 6:00pm to 8:00p
 Shotgun Range. Wednesdays mid-May to late September. 
Jul 05 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program Overflow Range 

 Range. Contact Gary Chambers 

 Range. Contact Pat Harris 
 AUGUST    
Aug 02 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program Overflow Range 
Aug 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29 6:00pm to 
 Shotgun Range. Wednesdays mid-May to late September. 

 Shotgun Range. Sundays mid-May to late September. 
Aug 07 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 

Aug 11 Weekend Edmonton House Brigade Black Powder mid-
 Summer Trail Clean-Up Shotgun Range, Overflow Range, 
 Handgun Range, Black Powder Trail, Clubhouse [Exclusive 
 Use] 
Aug 12 10:00am to 12:00am Handgun Event-Bullseye Style compete

 Aug 18  Fun shoot-$5.00 per event Big Bore, Pistol and Shotgun. Con
 tact: Gary Chambers  

 Range. Contact Pat Harris 
SEPTEMBER     
Sep 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30 12:00pm to  
 Shotgun Range. Sundays mid-May to late September. 
Sep 04 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 
Sep 5, 12, 19 & 26 6:00pm to 8:00p
 Shotgun Range. Wednesdays mid-May to late September. 
Sept 06 7:00pm Hunter's Night TBA 
Sept 06 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program Overflow Range 
Sep 09 10:00am to 12:00am Handgun Event - Rimfire Fun Event
 Handgun Range. Contact Gary Chambers 
 

Chamber of Commerce (100 
 Ordze Avenue), Sherwood Park 

 Range. Contact Pat Harris 
OCTOBER    
Oct 02 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 
Oct 04 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program 

 Chamber of Commerce (100 
 Avenue), Sherwood Park 
Oct 14 10:00am to 12:00am Handgun Event - TBA Handgun Range. 
 Contact Gary Chambers 

 Sherwood Park 
hour)Meet at Big Bore Range. 

 Contact Pat Harris 
NOVEMBER     
Nov 01  WINTER SHOOTING HOURS IN EFFECT 9:00AM TO 5:00PM  
Nov 01 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program Overflow Range 
Nov 06 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 

 Ordze Avenue), Sherwood Park 
DECEMBER    
Dec 04 9:00am to 5:00pm Edmonton ERT Overflow Range 
Dec 06 12:00pm to 5:00pm EPS Sniper Program Overflow Range 

 Sherwood Park 

 


